March 6, 1951

Mr. Grant Johnico Route 1 Talihina, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. Johnico:

I have received a copy of a resolution signed by you and other members of the Choctaw Council of Talihina, Oklahoma, requesting that a correspondence section be set up in the Muskogee Area Office to handle any future per capita payments.

I have already taken this matter up with the Indian Office and wish to assure you that I'll do everything I can to get them to establish a correspondence section for the sole purpose of taking care of future per capita payments.

Sincerely yours,

CA:m

CARL ALBERT, M. C. Third District, Oklahoma Mrs. Virginia LeFlore Marshall Talihina, Oklahoma

Dear Mrs. Marshall:

I have received a copy of a resolution signed by you and other members of the Choctaw Council of Talihina, Oklahoma, protesting the way the heirship claims are being handled and requesting that a correspondence section be set up in the Muskogee Office to take care of any future per capita payments.

I have already taken up with the Indian Office the possibility of setting up a correspondence section for the sole purpose of taking care of future per capita payments and wish to assure you that I'll do everything I can to get them to do this.

Regarding the delay of payment to heirs because some of them cannot be located, I am enclosing a copy of my letter of February 7, pointing but that I have succeeded in getting the Indian Office to pay those heirs who have filed proper proofs.

Assuring you it is always a pleasure to be of service to the members of your Council, I am

Sincerely yours,

CA:m Enclosure

CARL ALBERT, M. C. Third District, Oklahoma